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Lunchtime Clubs 
1.25pm-1.55pm

MONDAY

KS3 FOOTBALL
Astro

Mr Cartney-Chand

BASKETBALL
OUTDOOR COURTS

Miss Baker

TUESDAY

KS4 FOOTBALL
Astro

Mr O’Leary

BASKETBALL 
OUTDOOR COURTS

Miss Baker

WEDNESDAY

KS3 FOOTBALL
Astro

Mr Cartney-Chand

BASKETBALL 
OUTDOOR COURTS

Miss Stennett

THURSDAY

KS4 FOOTBALL
Astro

Mr O’Leary

BASKETBALL 
OUTDOOR COURTS

Miss Sewell

FRIDAY

KS3 FOOTBALL
Astro

Miss Sewell

BASKETBALL 
OUTDOOR COURTS

Miss Stennett

Afterschool 
Clubs

3.45pm – 4.45pm

YEARS 9-11
NETBALL 
MUGA 

Miss Sewell/Miss 
Stennett 

YEAR 10/11
FOOTBALL

Astro
Miss Baker

BOYS SWIMMING
Pool 

Mr O’Leary

All YEARS
BASKETBALL

Outdoor/Sports hall 
Miss Sewell

YEAR 9 FOOTBALL
Astro

Mr Cartney-Chand

YEAR 11 GCSE Club
Miss Baker/Mr 

O’Leary

GIRLS SWIMMING
Pool

Mrs Statovci

7/8 NETBALL
MUGA

Miss Sewell/Miss 
Stennett

YEAR 7/8 FOOTBALL
Astro

Mr O’Leary/Mr 
Cartney-Chand
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PE DEPARTMENT EXPECTATIONS

• You will need to attend promptly after school, where you will be registered by a PE teacher.
• You must only attend the PE area on the day allocated to your year group.
• Clubs will run from 3.45pm-4.45pm. 
• You must notify your parents that you will be attending a club and the time that it finishes.
• You must wear full Loxford PE kit.
• All Covid 19 preventative measures will be enforced and followed.
• You will need to ensure that you are fully equipped for the activity. Football studs are not 

permitted for use on the astro-turf or field areas. 
• You will need to ensure that you have adequate food/drink, sun protection and suitable clothing 

for the weather conditions. In the event of extreme weather, the PE teacher will make the 
decision if the club/activity is safe to continue.

• Attendance to 5 activities will lead to a positive pledge being added, in line with the schools 
expectation to take place in a broad range of extra-curricular opportunities.

• Behaviour will be exemplary. If students fail to meet this, then they will no longer have the 
opportunity to take part in that session or clubs in the future. 

• Please ask your PE teacher for further information, check your ATL GC page and the school 
website.


